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1701 Polo Road, Winston-Salem, NC 27106 

HIGHLIGHTS 

 
Our Mission… 
 “A people gathered in Christ; 
       nurtured in His Spirit; 
           and sent in His name.” 

        Summer is here!  Well...not officially, 
but in our planning and preparation, we are 
already into summer.  This year we will con-
tinue the pattern of the last couple of years 
and share a bring-your-own picnic supper 
together on Wednesday nights, followed by 
our prayer time and Bible study.  Matt is 
working on some activities that will follow 
the Bible study for those who would like to 
stick around and fellowship together.  Our 
Summer Series will not start until June 21st, 
and our last school year Family Night will be 
Wednesday, June 7th (Bar-B-Que!). 
     But June is very busy before we get to the 
“Summer Schedule!”  For example, the first 
three Sundays in June are all very special 
services.  On June 4th, we will gather to wor-
ship God and celebrate the accomplishments 
of our graduates (high school, college and 
graduate school).  This is an important day 

in the life of our church as we offer con-
gratulations and encouragement for the 
future!  On the 11th, we will gather and 
observe the two ordinances of our Baptist 
tradition: Baptism and Communion.  
These services are always wonderfully 
meaningful, so you don’t want to miss it!  
Then on the 18th, we will not only recog-
nize the men of our church on Father’s 
Day, but we will also celebrate Parent/
Child Dedication!  We have welcomed 
several babies into our family this year, so 
this will be a great day of celebration! 
     I have heard that many churches “dial 
back” their activities during summer, but 
that just doesn’t happen at College Park!  
We love being together...Come join us! 
 
 Blessings and Peace! 
  Ramon 

   
 THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

June 4, 2017 
11:00 a.m. 

GRADUATES’ SUNDAY 
 

The Artist 
Channels 

 
 

June 11, 2017 
11:00 a.m. 

Baptism & Communion 
 

Softly and Tenderly 
Sanctuary Choir 

June 18, 2017 
11:00 a.m. 

Father’s Day/Child Dedication 
 
 

Jeremy Cauble, soloist 
 

Even If... 
Daniel 3:1-30 

Ramon Smith 

June 25, 2017 
11:00 a.m. 

 

Like a River Glorious 
Sanctuary Choir 

 
“Gotta Serve Somebody” 

Romans 6:1b-11  
Ramon Smith 
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GENERAL NEWS 

A  NOTE FROM MARY 

GREETERS 
 June 4 June 11 
 Jim Pernell Russell Talley 
 Josh Hauser 
 
 June 18 June 25 
 Sarah Hauser  Ken Hatchett 
 Tony Perkins 
    
 
  INFORMATION CENTER 
 Bob Baker  Trudy Elkins 
 
 
  PROPERTIES COMMITTEE 
 June 4  June 11 
 Charlie Jones  Mike Royal 
 

 June 18  June 25 
 John Nicholson  Ron Cauble 
   
    

DEACON OF THE WEEK 
 June 4-10 June 11-17 
 Ken Hatchett Rusty Rose 
  
 June 18-24 June 25-July 1 
 Jason Cogdill  Russell Talley 

   

STEWARDSHIP OF SERVICE 

 
9:00 Worship Nursery Workers 

  

 June 4 - Carolyn Ely, Jan Doty, Rachel Eller, Beth Nelson, 

 Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie Sprinkle 

 June 11 - Carolyn Ely, Jordan Gaskins, Bernice Hudspeth, 

 Vickie Sprinkle 

 June 18 - Carolyn Ely, Pam Nicholson, Melanie 

 Alexander, Joseph Alexander, Bernice Hudspeth,  

 Vickie Sprinkle 

 June 25 - Carolyn Ely, Sarah Talley, Kathy McDaniel, 

 Beth Hinesley, Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie Sprinkle, Anna 

 Sheek, Sarah Hauser 

   

  11:00 Worship Nursery Workers 

 June 4 - Beth Huff, Stephanie Phillips, Leigh Ann Pernell, 

 Whitney Pernell 

 June 11 -  Janice Jordan, Nell Baker, Beth SabbaghRabaiotti, 

 Stephanie Cayton, Anita Hatchett 

 June 18 - Courtney Gruver, Michael Gruver, Donna  

 Bates, Bernice Hudspeth, Carolyn Britt, Becky Haney, 

 Pat Blackwell 

 June 25 - Friends & Partners SS Class, Trudy Elkins, 

 Lara Pinnix, Chris Pinnix, Kelly McCrary, Jason McCrary 

 

I am sometimes asked how I pick books for book club, and I usually respond with, “It 
has to have something for us to talk about.”  There are a few other things that influence 
my decision, but that’s the biggie.  Here are a few books that were interesting reads but 
didn’t get chosen for one reason or another: 

 

Of Stillness and Storm by Michele Pheonix– “A cautionary tale shedding light on the plight 
of missionary kids who struggle,”  this fictional work is an uncomfortable story written 
by a former MK who is a proponent of missions work but who has seen the best and 
worst of missionary work and its toll on families. 
 

Eden Hill by Bill Higgs– A sweet piece of 1960’s small town Americana. Virgil Osgood 
is contented in his quiet life, but suddenly everything seems to turn upside down.  Can 
he accept the challenge to love his neighbor even if it seems to jeopardize everything? 
 

The Angels’ Share by James Markert- When a drifter is buried near the family distillery, 
people begin to visit and experience miracles.  Some believe the drifter was the second 
coming of Christ, others doubt. William just wants to know what the connection is be-
tween the tragic death of his little brother and the drifter. 
 

The Feathered Bone by Julie Cantrell-  When her daughter’s best friend disappears on a 
field trip Amanda is chaperoning, she is overcome with guilt.  As she continues to 
search, Amanda struggles with depression and family issues.  She searches for hope in 
the midst of the darkness. 
 

Next book club meeting: 
 

Monday, June 26 
at 7:00 pm 

 

This month’s book: 
The Promise of Jesse 

Woods 
By Chris Fabry 

 

N.C. Baptist Hospital 
Offering 

 
Our Goal: 

$2,000 
 

Received to Date: 
$570 
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NEWS AND SCHEDULES 

 

IN THE HOSPITAL 
Our prayers and support are offered 
to the following members of our 
church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital during the last 
month: 
 

Clara Edmonds 
Kathy Smith 

CRISIS CON†ROL  
MINISTRY 
Gift for June 

 

Canned Meats 
 

“Whatever you do for one of the least 
of these brothers of mine, you do for 

me.”     
                          Matthew 25:40 

A thank-you note has been re-
ceived and posted on the bulletin 
board from Janette Stoneman. 

Wednesday Night Supper 
 

June 7 
 

Barbecue 
& Fixings 

Christian love and sympathy are 
expressed to Cathy Chinlund and 
family in the death of her mother. 

Senior Adults & Family Recreation 
Senior Adults 
Take me out to the ball game, or at least come and go with me!  Tuesday night, 
June 13th, we will depart the church at 5:45pm to go check out our own 
Winston Salem Dash.   Tickets are $22.50 per person which includes transporta-
tion and all-you-can-eat dinner.  Sign up or see Matt Wilson or Ken Hatchett for 
more information.  Don't say you’re not old enough to go to the ball game ei-
ther! 
 
At College Parkers on June 15th, we are excited to have Tommy and Ardith 
Browder sharing with us some of their gospel music. Bring a dish to share, and 
we will see you there. 
 
Thursday, July 6th, we will make our voyage up to the National D-Day Memo-
rial in Bedford, VA.  Lunch will be served on the Virginia Dare River Boat as we 
cruise scenic Smith Mountain Lake.  The cost for the trip is $97 per person. 
 
Our October trip to Charleston, Oct 9th-12th, has been finalized.  Details will 
be available Wednesday evening. 

 
Recreation 
Starting June 1st, every Thursday evening from 7:00pm-9:00pm, there will be 
open gym for any men interested in playing pick-up basketball.  If you or some-
one you know is interested, have them show up or contact Matt Wilson for 
more information. 
 
Only two weeks left in the regular season to come check out our church softball 
teams in action.  Thank you to everyone who has come out to support our 
teams this year. 
 
There is some interest in once again having a coed softball team in the fall.  If 
you are interested or you know of any ladies interested in playing softball in the 
fall, please let me know ASAP. 

 
(W = Washington Park, HH = Hanes Hosiery) 

       In Christ, 
       Matt 

In Loving Memory 

of 

Edward J. Lane 

 

March 17, 1927 

to 

May 18, 2017 

 

Member of College Park 

since 

September 1987 

 June 5  

7:30 Gold HH 

8:30 Gold HH 

8:30 Black W4 

 June 12  

6:30 Black HH 

8:30 Gold HH 

9:30 Gold HH 
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ATTENDANCE STATISTICS  

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCES 

   5/7 5/14 5/21  

Re:Creation Worship     N/A 135   85  

Sunday School    160 195 180  

11:00 Worship     223 159 180  

Brookridge                         45   35     

 

Budget - April 2017 MTD YTD 

Budget  $72,254.14 $289,016.55 

Receipts 106,304.36 301,011.95 

Expenditures 67,489.56 282,874.36 

 

 

Building Fund - April 2017  
Beginning Balance $67,850.18 $63,271.99 

Receipts 8,563.00 34,682.32 

Expenditures 9,536.17 31,077.30 

Ending Balance 66,877.01 66,877.01 

 

Loan Balance $1,285,183.28 

Spiritual Gifts Inventories 
For the past couple of weeks, we have made spiritual 
gifts inventories available to be picked up from the hall-
way.  They have been mailed to those who did not get 
one.  The purpose is to reveal some of your strongest 
spiritual gifts and give you a visual representation of 
how you have been gifted by God for service to Him.  
We ask that you share your results with us.  You can 
bring your results page by the church office or take a 
picture of the page with your “smart device” and email 
to joan@collegepark.ws.  If you would like to complete 
the inventory online, you can link to it through the fol-
lowing webpage:  http://atthepark.ws.sgts 
We will share the results with the Enlistment Commit-
tee so they can help match your gifts to a place of ser-
vice.  There will be no pressure applied to serve in a par-
ticular way...just an opportunity presented. 

In the June/July issue of fellowship! magazine, College Park 
will be listed as a top giving church to CBF! This is a list 
of churches who have shown  generous support of CBF 
Global Missions as well as ministries supporting healthy 
churches and nurturing young Baptists.  It is based on 
gifts and offerings received during the full fiscal year, 
specifically for CBF’s overall missions and ministries in 
the world and for the Offering for Global Missions.  


